
MINUTES  

Hull Parent/Teacher Organization 
May 14, 2019 
7:00pm 7th Grade Large Group Room 

Memorial Middle School 
 

Board of Directors: 
Molly Nunes, Amy Hyde, Madeline Rys, Caryn O’Connor, Carolyn Reynolds, Linda Alexander, Marilyn Capuzzo, Jenna Gleason, Aleeza Hagerty, Renee Kiley, Brainna McAuliffe, 
Laurie McDowell, Allison Peterson, Sharon Striglio, Lynn Strong 

 

Attendance:   

Caryn O’Connor, Amy Hyde, Molly Nunes, Madeline Rys, Carolyn Reynolds, Sharon Striglio, Renee Kiley, Aleeza Hagerty, 

Aimee Pittanelli, Laurie McDowell, Jenna Gleason, Erin Tyrrell, Misty Whelan, Leah Picewick, Linda Alexander, Carrie 

Tiani, Leah Putnam 

 

Review and Acceptance of Minutes and Agenda: May agenda was approved with the addition of a Jacobs School 

Funding Request for the Talent show profit.   April minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  The approximate balance was reported.  
 

Presidents Approval:  $55.49 was approved for ice cream for the Memorial Middle School talent show. 
 

Board Approval:   

 

Guest Speaker: Aleeza Hagerty spoke on the funding request asking for the JS Talent Show profit be used 

towards the purchase of swings for the playground.  Molly Nunes spoke on the funding request asking that 20% of 

the profits made be donated to the JS & MMS Libraries.  Sharon Striglio spoke on the funding request for a second 

PTO award to be issued this year.  

        

Funding Requests:  

 

Jacobs School:  

1. Parent Aleeza Hagerty requested $1500.00 to bring in musician and storyteller Keith Munslow who will do a 

week long arts intergraded literacy workshop during school year 2019-20.// Approved 

2. Parent Molly Nunes requested $1824.00 to gift to the JS Library for use toward library needs.  This is 20% of 

the Read-a-thon fund raised by the JS. // Approved 

3. Fourth grade teacher Ann Connelly requested $610.00 towards their annual field trip to the Franklin Park 

Zoo. // Approved 

4. Parent Aleeza Hagerty requested that the $406.00 profit made at the JS Talent Show go towards the 5th grade 

Student Council goal to purchase new swings for the playground. // Approved 

 

Memorial Middle School: None 
 

   
 

5. Parent Molly Nunes requested $150.00 to gift to the MMS Library for use toward library needs.  This is 20% 

of the Read-a-thon fund raised by the JS. // Approved 

6. Music teacher Mr St. George requested $700.00 to help cover the cost of the 7th and 8th grade band trip to a 

music festival in New Hampshire as well as a visit to Canobie Lake. // Approved 

 

Hull High School: 

7. Sharon Striglio, Hull PTO Awards Coordinator, requested $1000.00 for a second award for a graduating 

senior. // Approved 

8. AP U.S. History teacher Blythe Cowen requested $106 towards a trip into Boston to visit the Mapparium at 

the Mary Baker Eddy Library and review the immigration exhibit at the Skywalk Observatory. // Approved 
 

Schoolwide: 

1. Parent Molly Nunes requested $307.60 to cover the cost of the Mixed Bag Design fundraiser teacher 

appreciation discount. // Approved 



MINUTES  

Hull Parent/Teacher Organization 
May 14, 2019 
7:00pm 7th Grade Large Group Room 

Memorial Middle School 
 

Board of Directors: 
Molly Nunes, Amy Hyde, Madeline Rys, Caryn O’Connor, Carolyn Reynolds, Linda Alexander, Marilyn Capuzzo, Jenna Gleason, Aleeza Hagerty, Renee Kiley, Brainna McAuliffe, 
Laurie McDowell, Allison Peterson, Sharon Striglio, Lynn Strong 

 

New Business:   
 
  

Election Results: All terms become effective June 1, 2019 

 

   Co-President:  Leah Picewick  2 year term  

   Secretary:  Caryn O’Connor 2 year term  

   Jacobs School Reps: Renee Kiley  1 year term 

      Allison Peterson 1 year term 

      Misty Whalen  1 year term 

      Aimee Pittanelli 1 year term 

      Jenna Gleason  1 year term 

   Middle School Reps: Sharon Striglio 1 year term 

      Laurie McDowell 1 year term 

      Molly Nunes  1 year term 

   High School Reps: Marilyn Capuzzo 1 year term 

      Lynn Strong  1 year term 

 

• District Wide Art Show Final Report – Show went well, next year it will not be held at the Hull Life Saving 

Museum.  A new PTO point person will be needed to assist with volunteers for this event . 

• Jacobs Talent Show Concessions Final Report - $406.00 profit was made. Reevaluating if this is something 

the PTO will continue to help out in the future.  Extra candy will be sold at the Pre-school graduation.  

• Mixed Bag Designs Fundraiser is ongoing. Orders need to be in by May 24, 2019. 

• Senior Award update – 2 seniors applied for the award and between the rubric and the retired teachers score 

on the essay they tied.  PTO voted tonight and a second award will be issued. 

• Yubbler School Supply Fundraiser starts June 12, 2019 and will close two weeks before school starts. 

• Color Run planning is ongoing.  Information will go home with students before school gets out.  Race will be 

held August 24, 2019 at 9am. 

• 7th Grade Read-a-thon prize trip – Sharon Striglio asked if they could modify this prize.  It was determined 

that if they would like to do something different than what was approved in the February meeting they would 

need to come back to the PTO and request a change. 

• PTO Meetings 2019-20: 
 

 September 10, 2019 

October 10, 2019 

November 12, 2019 

December 10, 2019 

January 14, 2020 

February 11, 2020 

March 10, 2020 

April 14, 2020 

May 12, 2020 

June 9, 2020 
 

• Renee Kiley spoke on the $5000.00 Lowes Grant the MMS received. 

  

Adjournment 


